
 

 

CITY MANAGER 

MEMORANDUM 

To: The Honorable Mayor and City Commissioners 

Through: James R. Elensky, City Manager 

From: James Keene, Deputy City Manager 

Date: July 17, 2025 

Subject: 3-Mile Force Main Construction Services Agreement with Jones Edmunds 

Executive Summary 

Approve the construction services agreement with Jones Edmunds for the 3-Mile Force Main project. 

Staff Contact: James Keene, Deputy City Manager 

Introduction 

The intent of this item is to request approval for the construction services agreement with Jones Edmunds 

for the 3-Mile Force Main project. 

Background 

On November 16, 2023, the City Commission approved an agreement with Jones Edmunds for engineering 

services related to the 3-Mile Force Main project. The design work is complete and the project is now 

moving into the construction phase. This agreement will provide construction services funding for the 3-

Mile Force Main project. 

Organizational Goal(s) 

Infrastructure: Maintain, protect and design infrastructure that ensures a desired level of service and 

provides for future needs. 

Budget Impact 

The budget impact for the additional engineering services is $171,853 and is budgeted in Fiscal Year 

2025 under ADG account #401-10-53-6-6-64-10. This is an amendment to PO #54573 which was 

initiated for $201,298, which will bring the total engineering scope to $373,151. 

Recommendation 

Staff recommends the City Commission approve the 3-Mile Force Main construction services agreement 

with Jones Edmunds. 


